

Hello club members!

We had a great turnout at our dinner meeting on Wednesday, March 17. A total of 20 members joined us for dinner and a brief meeting at Kings in Wexford. Members also had the opportunity to view slides of pictures of Jay Leno's cars and garage. Thanks to Steve Busalacchi for downloading the pics and showing them on his laptop.

A reminder was made for those who had not paid their dues. Several members renewed and the roster and email list have been updated. We now have 33 paid members.

We took a vote and our club newsletter finally has a name thanks to member Tom Larson! It is now the *Greater Pittsburgh GTO Goat Gazette*. Tom has his choice of either a years paid dues for the Greater Pittsburgh Club or the GTOAA. Thanks, Tom!!!

It was decided to hold a fun run to Pymatuming on Saturday, June 12, with a raindate on Sunday, June 13. Joe Barber will take care of mapping a route and planning a fun day for all of us. Watch for details!

On the horizon...

<u>April 21</u>...Next meeting at Kings in Wexford. Election of club officers will be held. Won't you please consider stepping up and serving our club as an officer?

<u>May 19</u>...May meeting at Kings in Wexford. We may possibly have a representative from Color Me Chrome to show us the many techiques available for all your chroming needs. Check out their website at www.colormechrome.com.

May 28...First Starlight Cruise of the season at Northway Christian Community Church on Route 19 in Wexford. If you have never been to this cruise, you must give it a try...I know you'll come back for more! Over 1,000 cars! Known as the largest weekly cruise in eastern United States. Food vendors galore and prizes! Check it out at http://www.starlitecarcruise.com/.

<u>June 12</u>...Fun Run to Pymatuming. Joe Barber planning route and day's activities. Watch for further details. These runs are always a lot of fun so save the date!

June 13...Fun Run raindate

June 18...The GTO club gets to be the featured club at the Starlight Cruise! It is Pontiac/Pontiac GTO night. As a way of thanking the cruise committee, we are asking members of the club, that are able, to stay and help clean up afterwards. A lot of effort and work go into making this cruise a huge success and helping afterwards is a small token of appreciation. Please make it a point to stay afterwards if at all possible.

June 25-27...GM Carlise. There are a few club members going to this event. Click here!

August 21...Woodward Avenue Dream Cruise/Pontiac, MI...this is a club event this year so all are encouraged to go! I promise you won't regret it. We will be staying at the Woodward Tigers GTO Club host hotel and rooms are available at the special rate of \$99.00 when you use the code GTOGTOA. Click here for info on the hotel and the phone is (248) 253-9800. Make sure to mention the code. Some of you may remember when Nationals was held there several years ago. There are events being held Friday, August 20 - Sunday, August 22. While you are responsible for booking your own hotel room, please let me know if you plan to attend so I can keep the Woodward Tigers informed of number of members attending. Tentative events are cruise Woodward and bench racing in the hotel parking area on Friday; Woodward cruise (parking with the Woodward Tigers along Woodward Avenue) Saturday all day, and pizza party in hotel parking lot Saturday evening; Woodward GTO Tigers Car Show on Sunday. For more info on the cruise go to http://www.woodwarddreamcruise.com/. There are also videos available on YouTube. Just do a search for Woodward Dream Cruise. Hope you can all make it! Watch for further details BUT book your room now! They go FAST!

<u>September 11 or 12</u>...Club picnic. Watch for further details as Deb DeCoursey and Mary Larson work on obtaining a location/date.

December 3...Club Christmas party at Carmody's in Wexford.